District 13 Meeting

3/9/2022

Attendees:

League Presidents/Representative	D13 Members
Doug Brewster - CNLL	Brett Watson
Jeff Parent – ALL	Susan Blank
Esteban Fuerte - TGLL	Jeni Hurst
Jason Writer - TGLL	Michael Boucher
Nikki Gamboa - CALL	Steven Church
Beth Procela – TRSLL	Kate Hamm
	Bryan Goodman

Minutes from the last meeting on 2/9/2022 were reviewed and approved.

Current District Reminders:

- AZ Baseball Foundation forms, 2 per league, to Brett by Friday 3/11. Brett has only heard from 2 leagues on this. If you will not be using your slots let Brett know. The money does not have to be used for registration scholarships.
- Make sure you are doing your background checks. Brett wants a minimum of three per team. You should also be running background checks on your board members. TGLL said they are not sure they can get a minimum of 3 since they are having challenges getting volunteers. Brett let everyone know that if an adult is helping with things such as scorekeeping or team parent, and has regular access to the kids, please complete a background check.
- Safety plans and rosters need to be uploaded to the LL Data Center by April 1, 2022. If you have any questions on your safety plans, please contact Kate Hamm. Your safety plan needs to include a Covid protocol. This should follow what your city is recommending. None of the cities currently have a mask mandate.
- Every league who submits their safety plan before April 1st and has their rosters uploaded to the data center will receive \$100 off next year's assessment.
- Please send your Junior Management contact information to Bryan ASAP.
- Spring Assessment due by 3/15/2022.

Juniors:

- New schedule was sent out to all the leagues. First games on 3/26.
- No games are set for Tempe Diablo at this time. Bryan is working on this plus seeing if we can use the practice fields as well.
- First games at Papago Park are set for 3/28. Since we do not have the mound for that field yet, Brett asked that all these games be moved to Nozomi for the first week.

New Business:

- Juniors All Star tournament scheduled for 6/20 thru 6/25. This will be a double elimination tournament.
- Doug B will check on the permits for Nozomi.
- District All Star tournament for 8–12-year old's is 6/27 thru 7/9.

Around the District:

- TGLL asked the following questions:
 - o Is there a maximum number of players on an All-Star team? Brett thinks it is fifteen.
 - Are other leagues doing machine pitch for the younger division? No other league is doing machine pitch – they are all doing coach pitch for the younger divisions.
 - Question on Dback day and rescheduling TRSLL let them know they can reach out to the Dbacks and reschedule their day due to the delay in the start of the MLB season.
- Ahwatukee LL is interested in more interleague play. Will reach out to the other leagues to get this set up.
- CNLL no questions
- CALL no questions
- TRSLL no questions
- No questions or comments from D13 Staff members.

Next Meeting – TBD

Motion to adjourn the meeting was approved.